Executive Board Meeting

January 23, 2008

Marshall County, AL

Present: Pres Johnny Hart, Larry Duncan, Bill Brodeur, Christine Heger, Donnie Smith, Ray Preston, Roger Humphrey, Roger Wilson, and Harold Parker.

Guest: Cheryl King and Jane Hamric.

Meeting called to order by President Hart at 2:07 p.m.

AGENDA APPROVED

A motion was made by Donnie Smith to accept the agenda. The motion was seconded by Ray Preston and approved by a vote of members present.

MINUTES APPROVED

After review and discussion, Donnie Smith made a motion to approve the October 2007 Executive Board minutes. The motion was seconded by Roger Wilson and approved by a vote of members present.

FINANCIAL REPORT APPROVED

Roger Humphrey presented the financial report. After review and discussion, Donnie Smith made a motion to approve the financial report. The motion was seconded by Roger Wilson and approved by a vote of members present. 

COMMITTEE REPORTS

Birmingham: Bill Brodeur reported efforts still underway to consolidate PSAPs in Jefferson County. Harold Parker added that it will require a new referendum for consolidation, and that the main concern was where to put all the dispatchers, whether it is in one location or to leave them at their separate agencies.

Huntsville: Larry Duncan had nothing to report.

Mobile: Chris Heger reported that Baldwin County had just put out bids for a new VoIP switch.

Montgomery: Donnie Smith reported that there had been some changes made in his area – the Macon County 9-1-1 Director had retired and they were getting someone in to serve as interim; Sandy Jarrett had taken over for Pat Hall in Dothan; Dick Bean had passed away and that Helen Smith had taken over as Director for the recently retired Cheryl Robinson in Chilton County.

OLD BUSINESS

Study Commission - Donnie Smith reported that the Study Commission had met recently in Montgomery, and that the report was due to be presented to the legislature around February 14, 2008. He stated that there were a couple of other committees that should report out and say that we should follow the NENA Standards for NG-911. It was also discussed that the Study Commission should be dissolved formally after they report the list of issues that ALNENA wants to pursue.

Roger Wilson discussed that there were some ECDs that had not yet turned in their Annual Certification to the Wireless Board, and that the Board will begin holding money from them until the certifications are turned in beginning in February.

911 Goes To Washington – There was discussion about whether or not to order shirts for the upcoming Washington trip. President Hart asked that the delegation wear suits on the day the legislators are visited. After review and discussion, Roger Wilson made a motion to order shirts like always. The motion was seconded by Larry Duncan and approved by a vote of members present.

There was then discussion about how many members to send from ALNENA. After review and discussion, a motion was made by Larry Duncan to pay for four Executive Board members and to pay for three ALNENA members who could not afford to pay for the trip themselves. The motion was seconded by Harold Parker and approved by a vote of members present.

Plaques for 9-1-1 GTW – The Board decided to get nine plaques for the Washington representatives, one plaque for the Town of Haleyville, one for NENA, and one for Governor Riley. The cost of the plaques will be approximately $25 with frame.

Annual Fall Conference – Chris Heger reported that there were approximately 453 preregistered attendees and approximately twelve on-site registrants, and that twenty-six of those joined NENA. Bill Brodeur reported that the food and gratuity for 2008 will increase approximately 4% and that we may need to look at going up $10 on our registration. There was also discussion about the possibility of paying someone to speak at either our opening or closing sessions, and to have two sessions per hour with fewer vendors as the session leaders. The issue was tabled until the April meeting to give Bill Brodeur time to get his committee together to make the necessary recommendations.

NEW BUSINESS

Chapter Challenge – President Hart stated that he was looking to get 100 new members to join NENA, and that NENA also had a Chapter Challenge going with the winning chapter receiving a free $4,000 course to be held at one an annual conference. Cheryl King, who is on the membership committee, stated that she was going to request the membership list and then get it to Donnie Smith to compare it to what we have.

Lapel Pins – After review and discussion, Roger Wilson made a motion to purchase 5,000 lapel pins at $.90/pin from John Lewis. The pins will be approximately 1# with silver and blue artwork. The motion was seconded by Chris Heger and approved by a vote of members present.

ALNENA Library – Bill Brodeur asked that the Executive Board ask the membership about dissolving the ALNENA library that is currently at Harold Parker’s agency and to let anybody have what they want to do away with the rest. The Board talked about reviewing the fixed assets before the April meeting to get what we no longer have off the books.

NEXT MEETING

The next ALNENA meeting will be held in Montgomery on April 24, with the location to be announced at a later date.

ADJOURNMENT

There being no further business, Donnie Smith made a motion to adjourn. The motion was seconded by Chris Heger and approved by a vote of members present.

MEETING ADJOURNED

Cheryl King, Recorder
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